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From the Principal … 
 

Dear Families, 
 

Things are returning to close to normal, with all staff now back on 

board after recent bouts of illness. We do however, have many 

students away sick, with COVID still very prominent in our 

community. Again, thanks so much for your support in keeping sick 

children away, it really does help prevent the spread of the virus. 

Also, we are noticing that children and adults alike can test 

negative many times before they eventually test positive, so any 

symptoms of COVID should be treated as if it we have actually 

tested positive. This is a really tricky space to navigate, and I greatly 

appreciate your understanding and support with this. 
 

DIVISION FOOTBALL  

On Tuesday, 5 of our students represented the Campaspe Cluster 

in the Division Football held at Kennington Primary School. Our 

team consisted of students from OLSH, Elmore Primary, Nanneella 

Estate, Goornong, Raywood and Colbinabbin - a wonderful mixed 

bag!! The team performed incredibly well, reaching the Grand 

Final in our division, only to 

be outplayed by Camp Hill 

Primary School at the last 

hurdle. Congratulations to 

Axel, Brock, Reno, Charlie 

and Zyrah who all 

performed admirably over 

the course of the day.  
 

100 DAYS OF SCHOOL 

A huge congratulations to our Foundation learners, who 

tomorrow, Friday 29th July, celebrate 100 days of being at school 

and being ‘100 Days Smarter’. They are proving to be real learning 

machines. Keep up the great work Nate, Bessy, Reece and Myah!! 
 

ABLAZE - TELL THE GOOD NEWS 

On Monday, our senior students will join with other Catholic 

Primary Schools from our region, to celebrate Ablaze 2022. This is 

hosted by the indomitable Father Rob Galea, who uses song and 

dance to tell his own story of connecting to God and to share the 

Good News of Jesus with everyone in attendance. I know that our 

students will come away from this experience having had fun, but 

also with a clearer sense of their own connection to Jesus. 
 

Have a great week everyone! 

Craig Simpson (Principal)  

COMING UP AT OLSH… 
JULY 2022  
Fri 29 Foundation ‘100 Days Smarter’ 
  
AUGUST 2022  
Mon 1 Ablaze – Ulumbarra Theatre (Gr 5/6) 
Tue 9 Advisory Council Meeting 
Fri 12 Cluster Athletics 
Sat 13 Sacramental Presentations – 5.30pm 
Mon 15 Feast of the Assumption Mass – 9.30am 
Mon 15 – Fri 19 National Science Week 
Fri 19 Book Week Dress Up Day 
Mon 22 – Fri 26 Book Week 
Wed 24 – Fri 26 Year 3/4 Camp 
Mon 29 ‘Things Are Changing’ Parent Night 
  
SEPTEMBER 2022 
Fri 2 Father’s Day Breakfast & Prayer 
Sun 4 Father’s Day 
Wed 7 Elmore Field Days ‘PEG Out Day’ 
Mon 12 Division Athletics 
Wed 14 Cluster Science Day 
Fri 16 Last Day Term 3 
  
OCTOBER 2022 
Mon 3 First Day Term 4 
Tue 4 – Thu 6 Elmore Field Days 
Tue 18 – Thu 20 Year 5/6 Camp 
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UPCOMING SACRAMENT MASS 

A reminder for the children who wish to receive the Sacrament of Eucharist/Confirmation to please attend Mass 

on Saturday 13th August at 5:30 pm. The children will be presented to the parish. 

We will also celebrate Mass together on the 15th of August at 9:30 am for the Feast of the Assumption. All 

welcome! 

 

 

FIRST RECONCILIATION 

Congratulations to Ivy and Nathan who 

received the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

on Wednesday 27th July at OLSH Church.  

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Blake, Zyrah, Hudson, Isabella & Axel for being named our Learners of the Week! 



 

 

2021 ANNUAL REPORT TO THE SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

The 2021 Annual Report has now been completed and is available to read. The full report can be found on the school website by 

following the link: https://www.olshelmore.catholic.edu.au/about-us/annual-report. Alternatively, copies are also available in the 

school office.  

 

FOOTY TIPPING  

Congratulations to our top tippers for last round; Reno, Mrs Price, Mr Simpson & Mrs Carty with 8 winners! 
 

Student Leader Board  Staff Leader Board  

Tarli 114      Mrs Price 112  

Reno 111      Mr Simpson 110  

Lucy 103      Mrs Carty 109  

Ruby O 96      Kira 92  

Sunny 95      Mrs Murray 87  
Zayde 90         
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